
 

 pg. 1 

 
MO CIT Zoom Meeting https://zoom.us/j/  
 
Friday, October 16, 2020 | 2:00-3:00 p.m. 

Special Calls to stay connected during COVID-19 Pandemic 
Attendees:  42 
 
 

Moment of Silence 
Steven Charles Farnsworth, 57, of Kirksville, Missouri, passed away 
unexpectedly, Sunday October 11, 2020 at his home.   
https://obituaries.ottumwacourier.com/obituary/steven-farnworth-1080470433 
NEMO CIT Council 
 
 

Welcome 
• CMHL | Sean Gibbs, BJC Behavioral Health (St. Louis City & St. Louis County) 

 
Crisis System Calls Updates (Major recent changes?) 
BHR (Holly Nemec) 

• Seen a 1% increase in calls which is up 55% from March – lots of the calls are related to 
joblessness and homelessness 

• Seen a 4% increase in suicide hotline calls. 
 
Ozark Center (Debbie Fitzgerald) 

• Increase in calls 
• Hailee Bradshaw continues to have lots of referrals (2nd highest amongst CMHLs last 

month) 
• ER volume down 
• Seen an increase in student binge drinking 
• Since Oct 1 have seen 100 clients 

 
MO CIT trained LEO and other MHP estimated at 1,200 annually. 
 
The MO CIT Conference Committee has been planning the 2021 Conference (March 15-16, 
2021).  Please let us know if you have suggestions for presentations. 
Kendall Gammon | https://kendallgammon.com/ 
 
MO CIT Council Diversity Workgroup:  Det. Jason Klaus, April Cayce, Cpl. Leann Robertson, 
Dawn Runnels, Kimberlee Shaw-Ellis, and Lt. Aly Abdelgawad  
 
DMH updates:  Building remains closed, staff continue to work remotely. 

https://zoom.us/j/
https://obituaries.ottumwacourier.com/obituary/steven-farnworth-1080470433
https://kendallgammon.com/
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Kathryn Sapp retired September 30th.  Until her replacement has been identified, please contact 
Becky Cochran, DHSS/Senior Lifestyles Rebecca.Cochran@health.mo.gov 573.225.2187 
 
Please continue to submit nominations for the First Responder Spotlight. 
 
Dawn Morris:   

• War Horses for Veterans is being added to the www.missouricit.org website to the First 
Responder Network page 

• Please continue to encourage providers to complete an application to be part of the MO 
CIT First Responder Provider Network. 

 
Trina Hays sent Jason information on Cordico: 
Law Enforcement Mobile App - Cordico 
To learn more about Cordico Shield, simply complete the form below and click “SUBMIT 
REQUEST.” You may also reach us toll-free within the United States at 1-844-CORDICO (1-844-
267-3426). 
www.cordico.com 
 
Respectfully submitted, Kimberly Hicks 

mailto:Rebecca.Cochran@health.mo.gov
http://www.missouricit.org/
https://www.cordico.com/law-enforcement-mobile-app/
http://www.cordico.com/

